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Latest Update from NASA regarding Covid-19

Aaronrl9, Monday 06 April 2020 - 10:49:12

To all National Autograss Members

Due to the on-going situation regarding Corona Virus the Board of Directors have no option but to continue with the suspension of all

Autograss race meetings up to and including the 30th of April 2020.

We will continue to review the situation and update everyone accordingly.

Please stay safe and healthy.

Kind Regards

The Board of Directors

This means our next scheduled race meeting will be on the 7th June.

We will update accordingly.

Thank you.
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